
Safety/Crisis Committee 

Notes 

February 20, 2018 

Present: SRO Nic Smith, Linda Grote, Bill Mackey, Tyleigh Mattison, Erika Barnes, Betty Bachman, Jason 

Reed, Bob Williams, Amy Jackson, Shirley Brunn, Travis Riebel, Jessie McElheny, Ray Hemman 

 
I. Workers Comp Claims 

Reviewed claims for January. 
 

II. Crisis Go app update 
Crisis Go continues to be piloted in the district. Several questions about the program. Is 

there a way for teachers to account for students who may have come into their classroom 

during a lockdown that don’t belong to them? Can nurses have the ability to see all their 

schools and students in their school? Does the app allow teachers to notify HPD? If they are 

hiding in their classrooms, does the app go off (supposed to notify, even if phones are on 

silent)? Do itinerant staff, including SSC, get building notifications? 

 

III. Review Florida school shooting 
The group spent most of the meeting debriefing and offering thoughts on the Parkland, Fla., 
school shooting. 
 
Nic said some of the actions by the individual make everyone’s job more difficult. That 
includes pulling the fire alarm and shooting through locked doors. The individual then was 
able to ditch his weapon and blend in with students who were escaping the havoc he 
created. 
 
Tyleigh talked about the Stop the Bleed class nurses and some other staff had taken. 
(https://www.dhs.gov/stopthebleed). It is a free course offered by Hutchinson Regional 
Medical Center. Stop the Bleed shows the proper way to use a tourniquet and to field dress 
a deep wound. Why Stop the Bleed? Because in a mass casualty situation, initial response 
will have to come from a variety of people because nurses may be too busy. 
 
Linda suggested that the Stop the Bleed training could be tagged on to the upcoming first 
aid and CPR training this spring. Training dates so far are May 24, 29 and 31. We have 94 
staff members who will be taking that training. 
 
Tyleigh said now is the time for all of us to review the crisis plan and our role in each crisis. 
 
Bob recommended it may be time to have building-by-building sit-downs with Hutchinson 
Police.  

  

https://www.dhs.gov/stopthebleed


IV. Storm Fury on the Plains 
 

A. Local severe weather training (open to the public) at 6:30 p.m. Feb. 28 at the Hutch Fire 
Department Training Center at 3210 E 4th 

B. Kansas Severe Weather Week is March 4 to 10 
C. Statewide Tornado Drill is 10 a.m. March 6 

Group recommends schools do the statewide drill on March 6 if possible. 

V. Other 
Nic asked if we’d be willing to revisit having ID badges on all staff, students and visitors. 
Currently, it is difficult to identify at HHS who is supposed to be on campus and who may be 
a stranger 
 
Nic also said we need to look at who teaches with locked doors. He knows of only a couple 
who teach with locked doors. 
 
Bob told the group that was less of an issue now. Classroom areas are equipped with 
intruder function locks. Any classroom key can activate any intruder lock from the inside in a 
building. 
 

VI. Next meeting date:  March 20, 2018, 1:15 p.m. 


